
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 4 OF THE 

OLDER ADULT TASK FORCE 

 
For consideration by the Committee of the Whole 

of the City of Vaughan 
on May 12, 2021 

 

 
 
The Older Adult Task Force met at 3:00 p.m., on April 26, 2021. 
 
ELECTRONIC PARTICIPATION  
 
Present:  
 
Members Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair 

Gerry O’Connor, Vice Chair 
Dr. Adriana Shnall 
Belinda Marchese 
Bernard Lo 
Darlene Share 
Jitu Pancholi 

 
York Region Janet Rurak, Program Manager, York Region Seniors Strategy 
Representative 
 
Others Jodi Ball, J Consulting Group 

Cassandra Vink, J Consulting Group 
Karen Sabzali, J Consulting Group 
 

Staff Robert Braid, Recreation Manager, Community Centres 
Viviana Precopi, Manager, Special Projects, Community Services 
Lisa McDonough, Dy CEO, Customer Experience, Vaughan Public Libraries 
Michael Genova, Director, Corporate and Strategic Communications 
Jennifer Ormston, Senior Manager, Corporate Communications and 
Engagement 
David Di Benedetto, Manager, Marketing and Creative Services 
Margie Chung, Manager of Traffic Engineering 
Jessica Stronghill, Stakeholder and Community Engagement Specialist 
Justin Gaul, Communications Specialist, Media and Social Media 
Cassandra Cleveland, Coordinator, Communications and Administration 
Warren Rupnarain, Accessibility and Diversity Coordinator 
John Britto, Council / Committee Administrator 

 



REPORT NO. 4 OF THE OLDER ADULT TASK FORCE 
FOR CONSIDERATION BY THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE, MAY 12, 2021 

 

The following items were dealt with: 
 

1. AGE FRIENDLY COMMUNICATION PLAN 

The Older Adult Task Force advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by the Senior Manager, Corporate 
Communications and Engagement, and C1, presentation material 
titled “Communications Overview – Age-Friendly Community Action 
Plan”, was received. 

 

2. AGE-FRIENDLY COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN – UPDATE  

The Older Adult Task Force advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by Jodi Ball and Cassandra Vink, J. Consulting 
Group, Oakville was received; and 

2) That the comments from members of the Task Force were received. 

 

 
The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair 


